

The report covers the meetings of 29th July and the 2nd September both of which were under the new arrangements, of one dedicated Overview and Scrutiny Support Officer and the commitment from The Strategic Director to this Panel. We are acutely aware of the financial difficulties local authorities face, and having adopted this format, we have a collective responsibility to make it work to best advantage for the Council and the democratic process.

In the last municipal year we agreed that, as Chair, I would endeavour to limit the agendas to manageable levels with perhaps greater use of ‘For Information Only’ papers, for members rather than as formal items on the agenda. More importantly is the drive towards greater use of Task and Finish Groups on specific topics. Although these are usually small cross party groups, I would welcome the opportunity to co-opt or seek contributions from non panel members with an interest or competence in a particular area and also welcome joint T&F Groups where there is a collective interest in a particular issue. Task and Finish appears to have been adopted more widely at the County Council outside of the formal Scrutiny Panel process. 

ROSP have currently three live Task and Finish projects including;

Lease Car Arrangements. This went to Executive, and we anticipate that the Portfolio Holder will provide the panel with a formal response for our next meeting.

Use of Consultants This group has met and has produced an interim report to the Executive. In view of the intention to bring the Carlisle Renaissance project “in house” we agreed that we would resume this project once this is in place. Its remit extends to the use of consultants on the Renaissance initiative, including the Caldew Riverside project. 

Capital Projects Schemes. This is the most recent and the terms of reference established at its first meeting, were agreed at the Panel meeting of 3rd September.

If the three Panels are all minded to adopt the more T&F projects, then it is important that we are aware of what each panel is doing. It was remiss of me that I did not appreciate the significance of EEOSP’s T&F on Parking Enforcement that overlapped with our agenda item on Claimed Rights.

Meeting of 29th July     

This was our first opportunity to consider the Council’s 2011/12 Budget process, against a background of severe constraints in the Public Finances and the impending CSR in October. We were concerned that figures and projections in the supporting tables, for example in the Medium Term Financial Plan (MTFP), did not necessarily reflect a changed situation, , such as car park income. Although members were satisfied that at the end of the budget process, the eventual outturn position will properly reflect the situation, there is still concern that the initial figures and the supporting text are so far behind the curve as to be of limited value in the initial budget setting process. This aspect may warrant further consideration at the next meeting of the Chairs Group. 

Meeting of 2nd September
The need to make substantial savings through the Transformational initiative continued to dominate the meeting. Although the Strategic Director was able to report good progress of the three year programme, and that we were in fact ahead of estimate, the early windfall savings had already been made and further savings would become progressively more difficult. 

Given the state of our finances, the request for a report on Claimed Rights to be on the Agenda, was ostensibly, to establish the way the system is financed and the level of any hidden costs not covered by the sum we receive from the County Council. It was also to have an understanding of the Claimed Right arrangements which is of strategic importance to the Council.
Councillor Trevor Allison,

Chairman,
Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel
6th September 2010
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